

February 4, 2020

RE: Corporate Name Change – Battalion Oil Corporation

Dear Partner or Owner of Halcón Resources Corporation,

We value our relationship with you. Our commitment to maintaining communications and updating you on relevant company information is important to us.

We are excited to announce the change of our corporate entity name from Halcón Resources Corporation to Battalion Oil Corporation. Battalion Oil Corporation remains bound by and will continue to honor all existing agreements that name Halcón Resources Corporation or any of its affiliates or subsidiaries as a party. Subsidiary names such as Halcón Operating Company, Inc., Halcón Field Services, LLC, Halcón Permian, LLC and Halcón Energy Properties, Inc. will remain the same.

The name change will have minimal impact on you; however, you will now begin receiving all communications from Battalion Oil Management, Inc. including statements, payments, royalty checks or invoices, where applicable. We anticipate that all accounting statements with the new name will be issued beginning in February 2020.

If you have any additional questions, please visit our updated website at:

www.BattalionOil.com

or contact our Royalty Owner Hotline at:

Email: OwnerRelations@battalionoil.com

Toll Free: 855-538-0599

Sincerely,

The Battalion Management Team